
a community of Christ’s servants 

who seek to — 

Worship God with joy and wonder, 

Learn and Grow together, and 

Radiate God’s love to all. 
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THE WINDOW 
A monthly newsletter published for the parish and friends of 

Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky 

November 2022



From The Rector 
Dear Friends,

I seem to write these monthly missives from some pretty random locations: airport restaurants, 
hotels, parks, and even the front seat of my car.  Today, I find myself in the waiting room at Hunt 
Dodge, Chrysler, and Jeep in Franklin, KY for a most annoying reason.  Technological advances in 
our vehicles mean a lot of great things.  Airbags mean safer travel.  Backup cameras mean less 
accidents.  That fancy auto start/stop feature means less emissions going into the atmosphere while 
we wait at a light.

Of course, technological advances also mean some 
frustrations.  I can’t tell you how many airbag recall notices 
I’ve gotten over the years.  Backup cameras mean lazy drivers 
and can actually cause more accidents.  That fancy auto 
start/stop feature means an extra battery and when either of 
them go bad, it means hundreds of dollars and a four hour 
wait in a waiting room just like this one.  I miss being able to 
change my own car battery.  It used to be so easy.

It could be worse.  The Young & the Restless playing on the 
television is much preferred to Fox News or MSNBC.  The 
wifi is actually quite fast, and I can get plenty of work done.  
I’ve got a friend who is willing to pick up the girls from 
school.  I’m trying to focus on these little victories because 
my tendency, which I think is pretty universal among us 
humans, is to focus on the annoyances, forgetting that life is 
so full of blessings.

Way back, near the end of the Book of Common Prayer, is a Prayer for a Person in Trouble or 
Bereavement.  While the service waiting room at a car dealer might rise to that level, I find it a 
comforting reminder of God’s desire for us to find joy, rather than to live in difficulty or sorrow.

O merciful Father, who hast taught us in thy holy Word that thou dost not 
willingly afflict or grieve the children of men: Look with pity upon the sorrows 
of thy servant for whom our prayers are offered. Remember them, O Lord, 
in mercy, nourish their soul with patience, comfort them with a sense of thy 
goodness, lift up thy countenance upon them, and give them peace; through 
Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

When life offers you lemons, remember that God is the source of all good lemonade and pray, like 
I am now, for patience, comfort, and the knowledge of God’s goodness.

Grace and Peace,



From The Associate Rector 
Three years ago, I got to participate in an online guided reflection during the season of Advent, and 
last year, we extended this opportunity to those in the congregation who were interested. Jan 
Richardson is a writer, artist, and theologian whose words have the capacity to draw out in me 
what’s just under the surface, and it’s one of the things that I most look forward to during the 
Advent Season. Here is an excerpt from Advent 1 last year: 

How do we find our footing when what we have counted on is 
shifting beneath us? What might those who inhabit the stories of 
Advent and Christmas have to tell us about crossing from the life 
we have known into the life that is waiting for us—the life that 
becomes possible only when we choose to say yes to it?

In the stories of this season, questions and fears about endings are 
met with a radical response: the end is not the end. The endings 
that come to us are real, and often heartrending, but they do not 
have the final word.

I am not talking about conjuring false cheer in the face of our 
losses, or trying to maintain a “When a door closes, a window 
opens” equilibrium. Instead, Advent asks us to consider that an 
ending is not a door that closes to us but a mystery that opens to us. 
It is an invitation into a labyrinth, one that draws us into both 
lamentation and celebration, knowing they are part of the same 
movement deeper into that mystery.

Deeper into the mystery is the best way to describe Advent as we await the coming of Christ. 
Advent starts at the end of this month, and if you are interested in signing up for Jan Richardson’s 
reflections you can email me or go to the link below.1  Those who sign up will receive 
approximately three emails a week containing reflections, music, and art that invite us to 
contemplate the mystery of the Nativity. 
 

 1 2022 Registration for Online Advent Meditations: https://forms.gle/u1gGPtn38Yy3PKUM9

https://forms.gle/u1gGPtn38Yy3PKUM9


From The Director of Children’s Faith Formation

Greetings from Children's Faith Formation! 
   I have been so excited to see some new faces in our Children's Programs here at Christ Church.  
We recently had our Fall Gathering and a fun time was had by all.  All the children who came went 
home with a pumpkin, a fall luminary, and a blessings bracelet.  The Brotherhood served a delicious 
meal and the kids enjoyed the bouncy houses and the sidewalk chalk.  If you stop by our College 
Street Entrance you can see how well our little ones know their ABCs.  
     We have several upcoming activities for anyone who would like to come.  Even though they are 
primarily planned for our children, we welcome all of our community to come and participate.  We 
will be doing Cookies for a Cause on Saturday, November 12 from 1:30-3:00pm.  Our cookies will go 
to the dogs and puppies at the Bowling Green Warren County Humane Society this year, and everyone 
who helps make the cookies is invited to come deliver them to the Humane Society at 3:30 where we 
can hand out our cookies to our four-legged friends.  We also have Advent Wreath Making coming up 
on Sunday, November 27 from 9:15-9:55.  Anyone who would like to come and make a wreath is 
welcome to participate.  Breakfast with Saint Nicholas is on Sunday, December 11 from 9:15-9:55, and 
we'll be getting plans started for our Christmas Eve Pageant in the next few weeks.  We're also 
working on a few more dates for Godly Play Training if you are interested in helping with Sunday 
School.  Our next training will be Wednesday, November 2 from 5:30-7:30pm. For updates and 
information on our Children's activities, you can go to our website: https://www.cecbg.com/children-s-
ministry
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https://volunteersignup.org/events/summary/433187














Brotherhood of St. Andrew
The Brotherhood of St Andrew invites all men and male  youth of 

Christ Church  to join us in service to the church and to the community. 

Our next meeting will be Saturdays, November 5th. and 19th..

The Parish Register 

Birthdays

The Daughters of the King will next meet on Sunday,  
November 6th, at 11:00 a.m. in Cates Lounge. 

The Order of the Daughters of the King

11/01 Terry Fisher 

11/01 Crawford Hightower 

11/01 Whitaker Massey 

11/01 Gracie Stevens 

11/02 Juliana Gilbert 

11/03 Tom Nuckols 

11/04 Amanda Talley 

11/06 Lizz Satterfield 

11/07 Hollie Sowell 

11/08 Janet Flora 

11/09 Kal-El Cline 

11/11 Karen Towell 

11/12 Linda Mitchell 

11/12 Shawn Rhodes 

11/13 Patsy Sloan 

11/13 Ashley Tabor 

11/13 DeAnna Roberts 

11/13 Maddox Dale 

11/14 Wilson Cook 

11/14 Leanna Andrews 

11/15 Mary Cobb 

11/15 Greg Lyons 

11/15 Anne Jefferson 

11/16 Maria Siewers 

11/16 Drew Loiars 

11/17 Leslie Weigel 

11/17 Shelley Carter 

11/18 Sophie Moe 

11/19 Larry McCraney 

11/19 Deidre Bowen 

11/19 Graham McKillip 

11/21 Ryan Loiars 

11/22 Ed Cockrel 

11/23 Sue Wilson 

11/24 Marcia Crabtree 

11/24 Hamp Moore Jr. 

11/26 Gail Brooks 

11/28 Daniel McKillip 

11/29 Ferrell Price 

11/29 Don Pillow 

11/29 Meredith Chaffin 

11/30 R. Taylor Hoskins Jr. 

11/30 Reece Hightower

Dennis Cain, husband of Wayne MacGregor and son-in-law of Maryanne Ringo, passed into the nearer 
preseconce of our Lord on October 7th.  The Burial Office was held on October 15th. 

Deaths



Financial Reports  



Financial Reports  

Parish Information
Be sure to check the parish’s website at www.cecbg.com for any communication you might have 
missed. The Lancet,  our weekly electronic newsletter and The Window monthly newsletter are found 
under the Connect menu.  You can also check the church calendar along with the Ministry Scheduler 
under the Calendar menu. 
Always remember to check Christ Church’s Facebook page for up to date information and event 
pictures. You can like us at www.facebook.com/cecbg 
We’d love it if you subscribed to our YouTube channel.  You can do so by clicking here or searching 
for CECBG on YouTube.  Subscription doesn’t cost anything, and helps us reach more people to 
Radiate God’s Love to All!
Remember to check out the Diocese of Kentucky website for all things related to the Diocese.  You 
can find news and events along with ministries the Diocese is partnered.  Go to www.episcopalky.org 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
30 31 1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 1 2 3

November
Diabetes Education 
Camp 1-4pm

Diabetes Support 
Group 3-4pm

Diabetes Education 
Camp 1-4pm

Bingo
1-3:30pm

Diabetes Education 
Camp 1-4pm

Alzheimer’s Support 
Group 3-4pm

Diabetes Education 
Camp 1-4pm

Thanksgiving Day 
Closed

Closed

Diabetes Education 
Camp 1-4pm

MED CENTER HEALTH 

Health & Wellness
2022 CALENDAR

For more information or to pre-register for any 
classes and programs, call Health & Wellness at 
270-745-0942 or 1-877-800-3824.

Monday thru Friday: 8:00 am – 4:00 pm 
Closed Saturday & Sunday

SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE’S HEALTH! 

HEALTH & WELLNESS
740 East 10th Avenue
Bowling Green, KY 42101
270-745-0942  |  1-877-800-3824 
MedCenterHealth.org



illustratedministry.com



Christ Episcopal Church 
1215 State Street 
Bowling Green, Kentucky 42101 
(270) 843-6563 
www.cecbg.com 
 
Office Hours  
Monday—Wednesday  
8:30am—4:30pm 
Thursday  
8:30am—1:00pm 
Friday  
Closed 
Service Times 
Sunday 
8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite One 
10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two  
Wednesday 
7:00am Morning Prayer 
12:00pm Holy Eucharist with Healing Prayers 

The Vestry 
 

Belinda Palmer, Senior Warden 
Shanna Paul, Junior Warden 
Peggy McKillip, Secretary
Leslie Weigel, Treasurer 

Hamp Moore, Asst. Treasurer 
Mark Eastin, Asst. Treasurer 

Seven Parish Ministry Areas 
And Vestry Member Liaisons 
 

Worship 
David Lee

Learn 
Christian Formation 

Mike Harper & Linda Mitchell
 

Grow 
Congregational Development 

Jim Dale, Paula Maier & Scarlett 
Winters

Radiate 
Fellowship 

Troy Puckett & Belinda Palmer
 

Radiate 
Outreach 

 Peggy McKillip & Brenda 
Willoughby

Radiate 
Pastoral Care 

John Carter
 

Administration 
Shanna Paul

Christ Episcopal Church 
is a community of 

Christ’s servants who seek to — 
Worship God with joy and wonder, 

Learn and Grow together, and 
Radiate God’s love to all. 

2023 Class
Mike Harper

Peggy McKillip
Paula Maier

Scarlett Winters 

2022 Class
Linda Mitchell
Belinda Palmer

Shanna Paul
Troy Puckett 

Clergy And Staff 

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey 
Rector 
steve@cecbg.com  
The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello 
Associate Rector,
Chaplain to the Episcopal Campus Ministry 
at WKU
Dean of the Four Rivers Deanery
becca@cecbg.com  
The Reverend Kellie Mysinger 
Deacon 
kellie@cecbg.com
  
The Reverend Dr. Ken Casey 
Deacon 
kencasey@cecbg.com
 
Vonda Garringer
Parish Administrator
vonda@cecbg.com 

C. Kenneth Stein 
Director of Music and Organist 
ken@cecbg.com 
Karen (Kai) Crabtree 
Director of Youth and Director of 
Online Communications 
karen@cecbg.com 

Kate Cline
Director of Children’s Faith Formation
kate@cecbg.com 

2024Class
John Carter
Jim Dale  
David Lee

Brenda Willoughby
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